

RETIREES ASSOCIATION

BURNABY, BRITISH COLUMBIA CANADA V5A 1S6

calendar.

http://www.sfu.ca/retirees email: retirees@sfu.ca

NOVEMBER 1999. MEMBERS' NEWSLETTER. NOVEMBER 1999

A great start to the year! Some 70 members and guests attended the Fall Dinner and if the amount of talk (noise?) can be used as a measure then they all had a great time. The food was excellent, our thanks to the Diamond Centre for a pleasant evening, and they promise they will make a better job of the bar next time...a soft drinks bunch indeed, what will the young say next!

A mixed bag of news, so let us start with a look at the social events

TUESDAY NOV 9th 12.30p.m. ROOM 1331 MAGGIE BENSTON BUILDING. The lunch time talk by Sherry Cavallin, THE ROLE OF THE FINANCIAL PLANNER. Details about her talk are given on page 3. Given what the various levels of government claw back from our pensions and our RRSPs and the fact that our cost of living continues to rise no one should miss this talk. Even if you did not reply saying that you would come to this talk you are still welcome. Come and have lunch on campus with old friends and then come to the talk. As said above, more details on page 3.

MONDAY NOV 22nd. 12.00p.m. SFU ART GALLERY. OPENING OF THE FACULTY, STAFF AND STUDENT (AND RETIREES) ANNUAL SHOW. All SFURA members are invited to the OPENING RECEPTION in the Gallery 12.00 - 2.00p.m..

TUESDAY, DEC 7th, 12.30 p.m. ROOM 1331 MAGGIE BENSTON BUILDING. CAM RECORDERS, DIGITAL CAMERAS AND ETC.....Frank Campbell of the Instructional Media Centre will talk on the latest and the best and show us how to use them. Bring your cameras and your home videos and he will offer you useful criticism. and now for something NEW...

FRIDAY JAN 28th 2000, AT 8.00 p.m. ORPHEUM. A Vancouver Symphony Pops Concert of Symphonic Swing which will include a special tribute to Duke Ellington. A must for all retirees! We must know how many interested by Nov: 30th. See page 3.

Simon Fraser University Retirees Association c/o Human Resources • Simon Fraser University 8888 University Drive • Burnaby, B.C. • V5A 1S6

and talking of lunch.....

As most of you now know, the Diamond University Centre is again open at lunch time. "Effective the 13th October, the Diamond Centre has reopened its doors to the public for lunch. Operating times are Monday to Friday from 11.30 a.m. to 2.00p.m. Reservations are recommended. Since the Diamond Centre is no longer a private members' club only cash, Visa and MasterCard are accepted". We have convinced the Catering Manager, Leo Torio, that we retirees will be enthusiastic users of the Centre so until Dec 15th all SFURA retirees will receive 15% off their lunch FOOD bill (not liquid foods in glasses!) upon presentation of their SFURA membership card! If retirees use the Centre enough we will do our best to convince them to continue this generous but totally appropriate gesture!

Acting on the idea put forward at the Fall Dinner that members should plan "once a month lunches" in their part of the metropolis, George Suart and Lionel Funt are planning a first lunch on NOV 17th at NOON for members and partners in

PATS RESTAURANT, 445, 13th AVENUE, WEST VANCOUVER
They need to know how many to expect by NOV 12th so if you are interested contact
George Suart 925 - 2259, suart@sfu.ca or Lionel Funt 926 - 5063, bfunt@sfu.ca

OTHER THINGS

Several new members have asked about the **free parking** on campus. Free, **occassional**, **parking** is available to SFURA members in the **Visitor's Parkade**. Just show your membership card on your way out of the parking lot along with the ticket you received on the way in (from the machine). Ah! Happiness is being a retiree!

If you have lost your membership card contact Marg Jones and for \$5.00 we can issue you another card. Please do not feel bad about the small charge, we do not have a large bank account and we have to cover the card replacement cost and etc. Anyway with parking on campus at \$7.00 a day you soon get your money back!

The SFURA membership card is also useful if you wish to obtain a GREEN tag allowing you usage of the gymnasium. The green tag costs \$10 but this is refundable.

Medical and Dental Coverage Costs. Several members have commented upon the disparity in the cost of medical and dental coverage between retirees from differing employee groups on campus. The split of these costs between the University and a member of any one employee group is a matter of negotiation between that group and the University and is often part of a much larger negotiation. We, SFURA, are NOT an adversarial group and we do not wish to be one but we do voice our concern over matters affecting our retirees to both the University and the various employee groups. We have done this on the matter of medical coverage costs. What we do recommend is that retirees suggest to their representative employee group that the employee group puts retirees on their active committees or seeks advice from their retired members so that retirees can have a voice in the design of the negotiation requests.

The Emergency Medical Travel Plan negotiated with Johnson Inc will be mailed to ALL SFU Retirees very soon .

Tell us your news, your views and what the Association can do for you.

IT IS NEVER TOO SOON NOR TOO LATE TO THINK ABOUT RETIREMENT

From time to time the Simon Fraser University Retirees Association and SFU Human Resources will jointly present lunchtime speakers who will speak on matters of concern to those retired or about to retire. All SFURA members and all those at SFU who are about to retire are invited to the first talk:-

A RELAXED RETIREMENT: HOW A FINANCIAL PLANNER CAN HELP.

A lunchtime talk by Sherry Cavallin, B.A.(Econ), C.F.P., R.F.P.

TUESDAY, NOV 9th, 12.30.p.m. Room 1331, Maggie Benston Building.

Ms Cavallin will discuss what financial planning is, how to choose your planner and what a planner can do for you. She will show how a planner can help provide peace of mind by offering a framework for sound financial strategies and ongoing monitoring through an understanding of your goals and needs and developing a plan to meet them on an ongoing basis.

... If you wish to join us at the Playhouse, Wednesday, Dec 8th at 2.00 p.m. for "TWO PIANOS, FOUR HANDS, and/or at the Symphony Pops Concert, on Friday, Jan: 28th at 8p.m. for "SYMPHONIC SWING" please return the reply forms given below. Please make out your cheque to "SFURA" and mail reply form and cheque to: Marg Jones, SFURA, c/o Human Resources, Simon Fraser University, 8888 University Drive, Burnaby, B.C. V5A 1S6.

RESERVATION REQUIRED BY NOV 22nd

TWO PIANOS, FOUR HANDS DEC 8th AT 2.00p.m. PLAYHOUSE THEATRE YES! I WOULD LIKE TO RESERVE.....TICKETS at \$22.35 each.

Print Name...... Tel:.....

RESERVATION REQUIRED BY NOV 30th

VANCOUVER SYMPHONY POPS CONCERT, ORPHEUM, JAN 28th, 8.OOp.m. YES! I WOULD LIKE TO RESERVE......TICKETS at \$26.20 each. I ENCLOSE A CHEOUE (made out to SFURA) for \$.....

Print Name...... Tel:.....

Any Questions? Contact Donna Laws, 261-4691 or donnaalex@bc.sympatico.ca



RETIREES ASSOCIATION

BURNABY, BRITISH COLUMBIA CANADA V5A 1S6

calendar.

http://www.sfu.ca/retirees email: retirees@sfu.ca

NOVEMBER 1999. MEMBERS' NEWSLETTER. NOVEMBER 1999

A great start to the year! Some 70 members and guests attended the Fall Dinner and if the amount of talk (noise?) can be used as a measure then they all had a great time. The food was excellent, our thanks to the Diamond Centre for a pleasant evening, and they promise they will make a better job of the bar next time...a soft drinks bunch indeed, what will the young say next!

A mixed bag of news, so let us start with a look at the social events

TUESDAY NOV 9th 12.30p.m. ROOM 1331 MAGGIE BENSTON BUILDING. The lunch time talk by Sherry Cavallin, THE ROLE OF THE FINANCIAL PLANNER. Details about her talk are given on page 3. Given what the various levels of government claw back from our pensions and our RRSPs and the fact that our cost of living continues to rise no one should miss this talk. Even if you did not reply saying that you would come to this talk you are still welcome. Come and have lunch on campus with old friends and then come to the talk. As said above, more details on page 3.

MONDAY NOV 22nd. 12.00p.m. SFU ART GALLERY. OPENING OF THE FACULTY, STAFF AND STUDENT (AND RETIREES) ANNUAL SHOW. All SFURA members are invited to the OPENING RECEPTION in the Gallery 12.00 - 2.00p.m..

TUESDAY, DEC 7th, 12.30 p.m. ROOM 1331 MAGGIE BENSTON BUILDING. CAM RECORDERS, DIGITAL CAMERAS AND ETC.....Frank Campbell of the Instructional Media Centre will talk on the latest and the best and show us how to use them. Bring your cameras and your home videos and he will offer you useful criticism. and now for something NEW...

WEDNESDAY, DEC 8th at 2.00p.m. For our early celebration of the Winter Solstice join other retirees at the PLAYHOUSE THEATRE to enjoy a matinee performance of the play TWO PIANOS, FOUR HANDS. This is a Canadian musical sensation, the toast of Broadway and the U.K., which is returning to Vancouver on a slightly different note. This time it features two female performers as they explore a lifetime obsession with 88 piano keys. Favourable group rates, page 3 for details.

and,....into the New Year with.....

FRIDAY JAN 28th 2000, AT 8.00 p.m. ORPHEUM. A Vancouver Symphony Pops Concert of Symphonic Swing which will include a special tribute to Duke Ellington. A must for all retirees! We must know how many interested by Nov: 30th. See page 3.

and talking of lunch.....

As most of you now know, the Diamond University Centre is again open at lunch time. "Effective the 13th October, the Diamond Centre has reopened its doors to the public for lunch. Operating times are Monday to Friday from 11.30 a.m. to 2.00p.m. Reservations are recommended. Since the Diamond Centre is no longer a private members' club only cash, Visa and MasterCard are accepted". We have convinced the Catering Manager, Leo Torio, that we retirees will be enthusiastic users of the Centre so until Dec 15th all SFURA retirees will receive 15% off their lunch FOOD bill (not liquid foods in glasses!) upon presentation of their SFURA membership card! If retirees use the Centre enough we will do our best to convince them to continue this generous but totally appropriate gesture!

Acting on the idea put forward at the Fall Dinner that members should plan "once a month lunches" in their part of the metropolis, George Suart and Lionel Funt are planning a first lunch on NOV 17th at NOON for members and partners in

PATS RESTAURANT, 445, 13th AVENUE, WEST VANCOUVER
They need to know how many to expect by NOV 12th so if you are interested contact
George Suart 925 - 2259, suart@sfu.ca or Lionel Funt 926 - 5063, bfunt@sfu.ca

OTHER THINGS

Several new members have asked about the free parking on campus. Free, occassional, parking is available to SFURA members in the Visitor's Parkade. Just show your membership card on your way out of the parking lot along with the ticket you received on the way in (from the machine). Ah! Happiness is being a retiree!

If you have lost your membership card contact Marg Jones and for \$5.00 we can issue you another card. Please do not feel bad about the small charge, we do not have a large bank account and we have to cover the card replacement cost and etc. Anyway with parking on campus at \$7.00 a day you soon get your money back!

The SFURA membership card is also useful if you wish to obtain a GREEN tag allowing you usage of the gymnasium. The green tag costs \$10 but this is refundable.

Medical and Dental Coverage Costs. Several members have commented upon the disparity in the cost of medical and dental coverage between retirees from differing employee groups on campus. The split of these costs between the University and a member of any one employee group is a matter of negotiation between that group and the University and is often part of a much larger negotiation. We, SFURA, are NOT an adversarial group and we do not wish to be one but we do voice our concern over matters affecting our retirees to both the University and the various employee groups. We have done this on the matter of medical coverage costs. What we do recommend is that retirees suggest to their representative employee group that the employee group puts retirees on their active committees or seeks advice from their retired members so that retirees can have a voice in the design of the negotiation requests.

The Emergency Medical Travel Plan negotiated with Johnson Inc will be mailed to ALL SFU Retirees very soon .

Tell us your news, your views and what the Association can do for you.

IT IS NEVER TOO SOON NOR TOO LATE TO THINK ABOUT RETIREMENT

From time to time the Simon Fraser University Retirees Association and SFU Human Resources will jointly present lunchtime speakers who will speak on matters of concern to those retired or about to retire. All SFURA members and all those at SFU who are about to retire are invited to the first talk:-

A RELAXED RETIREMENT: HOW A FINANCIAL PLANNER CAN HELP.

A lunchtime talk by Sherry Cavallin, B.A.(Econ), C.F.P., R.F.P.

TUESDAY, NOV 9th, 12.30.p.m. Room 1331, Maggie Benston Building.

Ms Cavallin will discuss what financial planning is, how to choose your planner and what a planner can do for you. She will show how a planner can help provide peace of mind by offering a framework for sound financial strategies and ongoing monitoring through an understanding of your goals and needs and developing a plan to meet them on an ongoing basis.

If you wish to join us at the Playhouse, Wednesday, Dec 8th at 2.00 p.m. for "TWO PIANOS, FOUR HANDS, and/or at the Symphony Pops Concert, on Friday, Jan: 28th at 8p.m. for "SYMPHONIC SWING" please return the reply forms given below. Please make out your cheque to "SFURA" and mail reply form and cheque to: Marg Jones, SFURA, c/o Human Resources, Simon Fraser University, 8888 University Drive, Burnaby, B.C. V5A 1S6.

RESERVATION REQUIRED BY NOV 22nd

TWO PIANOS, FOUR HANDS DEC 8th AT 2.00p.m. PLAYHOUSE THEATRE YES! I WOULD LIKE TO RESERVE.....TICKETS at \$22.35 each.

Print Name...... Tel:.....

RESERVATION REQUIRED BY NOV 30th

VANCOUVER SYMPHONY POPS CONCERT, ORPHEUM, JAN 28th, 8.OOp.m. YES! I WOULD LIKE TO RESERVE......TICKETS at \$26.20 each.

Any Questions? Contact Donna Laws, 261-4691 or donnaalex@bc.sympatico.ca



RETIREES ASSOCIATION

BURNABY, BRITISH COLUMBIA CANADA V5A 1S6

http://www.sfu.ca/retirees email: retirees@sfu.ca

JANUARY 2000 MEMBERS' NEWSLETTER JANUARY 2000

We have made it into the 20th Century, winter is on the way out, spring is on the way in and SFURA will soon be two years old. Our Association now has some 200 members and slowly your Executive Committee is finding out what you, the members, want it to do. But...we need your help! We need help in making fuller use of our website, we need help on the Benefits Committee, we need help in getting this newsletter organised..and so the list goes on! The election of the 2000 - 2001 Executive Committee will take place on May 2nd, we need new faces and we are hoping to set up a few sub-committees. It will not take up much of your time and it sure keeps you alive and moving, so give us a phone call or an e-mail and we will be glad of your help.

Retirement is no longer seen as a spectator sport but recognised as a very busy and rewarding time. There is an old French proverb saying "Forty is the old age of youth, Fifty is the youth of old age", we hope that what we have to offer you in this newsletter will encourage you to go out and try something new! Which reminds me, if you have been somewhere, seen something, done something, or found something, that you could recommend to other members let us know about it and we can put your suggestion in the next newsletter.

We had some real successes in the Fall, the matinee at the Playhouse theatre, "Two Pianos, Four Hands" was great fun just as was the snack at the L"Arena afterwards. The Duke Ellington concert by the Vancouver Symphony was an evening to remember. The "lunchtime speaker" series is getting a bigger audience, we invite all "pre-retirees" so why not come along and meet a few of your old (sorry! I mean still working) friends? We actually get some of the pre-retirees asking if they can join SFURA even before they retire! Two of the Spring speakers might give you some ideas for a European vacation (and we might be getting a third speaker who will talk about art and food in Tuscany) and the other speaker (Jim Wilson, Geography) will talk about what is involved in writing your memoirs. John Mills (Dept of English) leads one of the London to Canterbury walks, that he will talk to us about, between Aug 31and Sept 8th. When you visit campus to have lunch and listen to one of the speakers you can bring your sandwich and coffee with you (the Maggie Benston Building is next to the Student Pub) and remember that we have free parking in the Visitor's Parkade (you show your SFURA members card as you exit).

Our theatre visit for the Spring will again be a "tea matinee" at the

Playhouse. This time we will enjoy the humour and the situation comedy of Oliver Goldsmiths "She Stoops to Conquer." Afterwards our host, Peter Buitenhuis, will take us backstage to meet one of the cast and enjoy a discussion of the play. Chistopher Newton returns to the Playhouse from the Shaw Festival to direct "She Stoops......" so we should be in for a fast moving and witty presentation.

The February "SFURA lunch date" will be on campus at the University Centre, the same day as John Mills' lunchtime talk so plan to do both. These lunch dates have been very popular, they are organised by George Suart so if you have a favourite restaurant in your neighbourhood that can cope with 25 or so very noisy diners please let George know or just organise one yourself and WE can put time, location and your telephone number (for bookings) on our web site and publicize it on member's e-mails. The SFU Faculty, Student and Staff photography show opening and reception, in the SFU Art Gallery, to which we were invited, was well attended. We are considering the idea of having a Retiree Show embracing a wide range of art forms, paintings, all types of wood working including furniture, quilting, pottery jewellery...etc. WE NEED VOLUNTEERS TO WORK WITH THIS IDEA.

The Travel/Medical insurance plan negotiated jointly by the 3 university retiree organisations with Johnson Inc has been mailed to ALL retirees. We have received many inquiries, please realise that all we can do is to encourage you to choose a plan that best fits your particular situation. And whatever medical insurance you do choose make sure you read the fine print, you need to protect the use of your Extended Health Care Plan life time maximum and you need to know what it says about coverage of previous medical conditions. You need to protect yourself every time you pop into the States or ride off on a cruise boat! And whilst on this topic you might wish to find out about your in B.C. and outside B.C. coverage by the Medical Services Plan of B.C. The B.C. Ministry of Health and Ministry Responsible for Seniors produce a small booklet "Leaving B.C." telling you all you need to know, and Human Resources up at SFU can give you their own excellent booklet "Benefits for Retired Employees" which covers a wide range of concerns

And on to things entirely different:-

You have probably received the e-mail from Alan Aberbach asking if any retirees would like to teach a non credit seniors course at Harbour Centre. Classes start in early September, and the pay is around \$100 for each two hour class. Alan asks that you send him a brief synopsis of the type of course you would wish to teach, the number of sessions (generally 5 to 10) and other pertinent imformation. He will reply after his return from India in early March. E-mail. aberbach@sfu.ca

In response to your questions we have asked the Faculty Association to discuss with the Administration the matter of the "rights and priviledges of retired Faculty". We will report back on this matter.

We have written to the Retirees Association of U. Victoria asking if they would consider reciprocal membership priviledges for members living in the other university's locale.

The Executive Committee will soon discuss extending membership in our Association to persons who spent many years at SFU, and who are now retired but who did not actually retire *from* SFU. We welcome your comments upon this matter.



RETIREES ASSOCIATION

BURNABY, BRITISH COLUMBIA CANADA V5A 1S6

http://www.sfu.ca/retirees email: retirees@sfu.ca

JANUARY 2000 MEMBERS' NEWSLETTER JANUARY 2000

We have made it into the 20th Century, winter is on the way out, spring is on the way in and SFURA will soon be two years old. Our Association now has some 200 members and slowly your Executive Committee is finding out what you, the members, want it to do. But...we need your help! We need help in making fuller use of our website, we need help on the Benefits Committee, we need help in getting this newsletter organised..and so the list goes on! The election of the 2000 - 2001 Executive Committee will take place on May 2nd, we need new faces and we are hoping to set up a few sub-committees. It will not take up much of your time and it sure keeps you alive and moving, so give us a phone call or an e-mail and we will be glad of your help.

Retirement is no longer seen as a spectator sport but recognised as a very busy and rewarding time. There is an old French proverb saying "Forty is the old age of youth, Fifty is the youth of old age", we hope that what we have to offer you in this newsletter will encourage you to go out and try something new! Which reminds me, if you have been somewhere, seen something, done something, or found something, that you could recommend to other members let us know about it and we can put your suggestion in the next newsletter.

We had some real successes in the Fall, the matinee at the Playhouse theatre, "Two Pianos, Four Hands" was great fun just as was the snack at the L"Arena afterwards. The Duke Ellington concert by the Vancouver Symphony was an evening to remember. The "lunchtime speaker" series is getting a bigger audience, we invite all "pre-retirees" so why not come along and meet a few of your old (sorry! I mean still working) friends? We actually get some of the pre-retirees asking if they can join SFURA even before they retire! Two of the Spring speakers might give you some ideas for a European vacation (and we might be getting a third speaker who will talk about art and food in Tuscany) and the other speaker (Jim Wilson, Geography) will talk about what is involved in writing your memoirs. John Mills (Dept of English) leads one of the London to Canterbury walks, that he will talk to us about, between Aug 31and Sept 8th. When you visit campus to have lunch and listen to one of the speakers you can bring your sandwich and coffee with you (the Maggie Benston Building is next to the Student Pub) and remember that we have free parking in the Visitor's Parkade (you show your SFURA members card as you exit).

Our theatre visit for the Spring will again be a "tea matinee" at the

Playhouse. This time we will enjoy the humour and the situation comedy of Oliver Goldsmiths "She Stoops to Conquer." Afterwards our host, Peter Buitenhuis, will take us backstage to meet one of the cast and enjoy a discussion of the play. Chistopher Newton returns to the Playhouse from the Shaw Festival to direct "She Stoops....." so we should be in for a fast moving and witty presentation.

The February "SFURA lunch date" will be on campus at the University Centre, the same day as John Mills' lunchtime talk so plan to do both. These lunch dates have been very popular, they are organised by George Suart so if you have a favourite restaurant in your neighbourhood that can cope with 25 or so very noisy diners please let George know or just organise one yourself and WE can put time, location and your telephone number (for bookings) on our web site and publicize it on member's e-mails. The SFU Faculty, Student and Staff photography show opening and reception, in the SFU Art Gallery, to which we were invited, was well attended. We are considering the idea of having a Retiree Show embracing a wide range of art forms, paintings, all types of wood working including furniture, quilting, pottery jewellery...etc. WE NEED VOLUNTEERS TO WORK WITH THIS IDEA.

The Travel/Medical insurance plan negotiated jointly by the 3 university retiree organisations with Johnson Inc has been mailed to ALL retirees. We have received many inquiries, please realise that all we can do is to encourage you to choose a plan that best fits your particular situation. And whatever medical insurance you do choose make sure you read the fine print, you need to protect the use of your Extended Health Care Plan life time maximum and you need to know what it says about coverage of previous medical conditions. You need to protect yourself every time you pop into the States or ride off on a cruise boat! And whilst on this topic you might wish to find out about your in B.C. and outside B.C. coverage by the Medical Services Plan of B.C. The B.C. Ministry of Health and Ministry Responsible for Seniors produce a small booklet "Leaving B.C." telling you all you need to know, and Human Resources up at SFU can give you their own excellent booklet "Benefits for Retired Employees" which covers a wide range of concerns

And on to things entirely different:-

You have probably received the e-mail from Alan Aberbach asking if any retirees would like to teach a non credit seniors course at Harbour Centre. Classes start in early September, and the pay is around \$100 for each two hour class. Alan asks that you send him a brief synopsis of the type of course you would wish to teach, the number of sessions (generally 5 to 10) and other pertinent imformation. He will reply after his return from India in early March. E-mail. aberbach@sfu.ca

In response to your questions we have asked the Faculty Association to discuss with the Administration the matter of the "rights and priviledges of retired Faculty". We will report back on this matter.

We have written to the Retirees Association of U. Victoria asking if they would consider reciprocal membership priviledges for members living in the other university's locale.

The Executive Committee will soon discuss extending membership in our Association to persons who spent many years at SFU, and who are now retired but who did not actually retire *from* SFU. We welcome your comments upon this matter.



RETIREES ASSOCIATION

BURNABY, BRITISH COLUMBIA CANADA V5A 1S6 http://www.sfu.ca/retirees email: retirees-exec@sfu.ca

MAY 2000

MEMBER'S NEWSLETTER

MAY 2000

A new Executive Committee was elected, by acclamation, at the Annual General Meeting held on May 2nd 2000. Those elected were, Janet Blanchet, Marg Jones, Don Kirschner, Donna Laws, Norman Swartz, and John Walkley. At a meeting of those so elected, held the same evening, Bev Carlson and Bill Yule were appointed onto the Executive Committee. At the first meeting of this new committee, May 11th, the officers of the Association were elected. Your Executive Committee is:-

President.	John Walkley.	929 6532.	mcheveldayoff@telus.net		
Vice President.	Donna Laws.	261 4691	donnaalex@telus.net		
Secretary	Janet Blanchet	987 4349	janb@sfu.ca		
Treasurer	Marg Jones	434 5485	jonesa@sfu.ca		
Events Chair.	Bev Carlson	988 1521	carlson@direct.ca		
Communications-					
Coordinator.	Norman Swartz	420 7454	swartz@sfu.ca		
1	Bill Yule	941 0550	yule@sfu.ca		
Everything Else	Don Kirschner	986 2302	kirschne@sfu.ca		

Consultants to the Executive Committee

	THE THIRD COLL	IIII	
Benefits > Chair	Bill De Vries	929 5594	devries@sfu.ca
Comittee.	Ron Ramsay	224 3995	rramsay@lynx.net
Constitution	Harry Evans	461 0989	hevans@sfu.ca

Please note:- Our Association is growing rapidly both in membership, (now around 220), in its social programme of events, (over the past year) and in its efforts to obtain a wide range of benefits for its members, (from free on-campus parking to the "Medoc" travel insurance). At the recent Spring Dinner several members offered their help, and we will quickly make use of this help, and the more help we get the more we can do...so if you feel you can be of "occasional use" to us phone or e-mail any of the Executive Committee. Our use of e-mail and our web site to inform, alert, remind members of what is going on has been widely praised. Our Communications Coordinator, Norman Swartz, would be very pleased if someone would volunteer to help him in both these tasks....and this is something that can be done from home!

CAMPUS BEAUTIFICATION It is hoped to get a working party organised for mid-June. The garden group needs more bodies to help pull out the ivy and prepare paths with bark mulch, and volunteers to write short pieces to get funding and raise the group's profile on campus. If interested in a few hours gardening to help make SFU even more beautiful attend the meeting May 26th at 12.30 in Room 9705 Applied Science Building, or contact Janet Blanchet (987 4349, janb@sfu.ca).

RETIREE ARTS AND CRAFTS SHOW. Our members were invited to submit their work for consideration for inclusion in the Faculty, Staff and Student Exhibition in the SFU Art Gallery last November. We wondered at that time if members would be interested in having their own on-campus exhibition, an exhibition of the wide range of arts and crafts practised by our members, oil painting, sculpting, furniture making, weaving, pottery, quilting, photography, poetry..... We now have someone who is willing to organise such an exhibition if our members have things they have crafted and would submit for possible inclusion in such an exhibition. If there seems to be sufficient items to build into an exhibition then we will go ahead and organise one. So, assuming the exhibition would be at least six months away, if you have/will have something you would wish to exhibit phone or e-mail John Walkley,(929 6532. mcheveldayoff@ telus.net) saying WHAT and HOW MANY, and, of course, giving your NAME. Do it NOW.

AND FOR YOUR SUMMER'S DELIGHT.

MAY 25th Thursday. Guided tour around Vancouvers Old Chinatown and then Dim Sum lunch. Contact Janet (987 4349, janb@sfu.ca) for details.

JUNE 14th WEDNESDAY An evening at the HASTINGS PARK RACE TRACK

There are still a few places left, so if you want to join fellow retirees in the se

There are still a few places left, so if you want to join fellow retirees in the stands, enjoy a pleasant buffet dinner, and try your skill at picking a winner, contact George Suart, 925 2259, suart@sfu.ca.

JUNE 27th Tuesday. Picnic/lunch at the historic Kilby Farm and Store (Harrison Mill) A Fraser Valley living history site. Join us on a tour of this heritage store, oldstyle post office, pantry, kitchen....Tour starts at 11 a.m. \$6.00 for the tour and \$7.00 for lunch, or bring your own picnic. We will try to arrange car pooling. RSVP by June 20th to Donna Laws for more details. (261 4691).

E -Mail If you have changed your e-mail address please let Marg Jones know (291 3360, jonesa@sfu.ca) and if you want to find out how to get an e-mail address contact Norman Swartz, 420 7454.

The SFURA Executive Committee wishes all our members a very busy and enjoyable Summer. Our next Newsletter will reach you in September and we promiss you a full and exciting calendar of events for the Fall with theatre visits, lunch time talks, the Fall Dinner, a visit to the new SFU Centre for Dialogue, a guided tour of the Buddhist Temple and a new round of the very popular "lunch of the month" meetings!

......